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Things to do! Events to attend, web
pages to visit and post at, things to read,
membership to renew (for some of you),
and did somebody say cartoon?

Do you have your plane tickets? The
knotting event for North America this year
is the “Lots of Knots: A World of
Knotting™ event being hosted by the
Pacific Americas Branch in Southern
California this June 23-25". The annual
guild meeting for both the PAB and the
NAB will be there too. And don’t forget
the other events that bring the magic and
art of knot tying to scores of children and
adults every year.

Notice for the new IGKT-NAB web page
at www.igktnab.org. It has many features
and info for guild members.

Pictured at right is Steve Forman, who
gave an interview on cave diving for this
issue. To his left are some of the guideline
reels mentioned in the text. The picture on
page 4 also shows some equipment he
uses. Steve was very generous with his
time and answered many questions about
lines and knots for this article.

I guess the looks of this newsletter will
change slightly as I continue to learn. All
suggestions and article submissions are
welcome at ripenn(@gte.net , my address
or the IGKT-NAB web page.

(:ridelines in Cave Diving

Our occupational interview this month is
with cave diving instructor Steve Forman.
He has been running a dive shop in Florida
since 1977 and has been a certified cave
diving instructor since 1978. Using lines
and knots is very important to cave diving
and Steve was kind enough to share his
knowledge.

Some definitions will be helpful here.
Open water diving takes place where there
are no obstacles between the diver and the
surface. Cavern diving refers to the
entrance zone of a cave illuminated by
natural daylight, and cave diving takes
place in the interior area where the only
light you have is what you bring with you.

It is in cave diving that use of line is
important. Disorientation is the most
common cause of cave diving accidents.
A single continuous guideline to an open

water area is certainly useful. When
continued on page 2







